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WHY THE GUIDELINES FOR BASIC CPR ARE WRONG  

G.A. Ewy, University of Arizona Sarver Heart Center, Tucson,  
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Recent findings indicate that the guidelines used over the past 40 years for basic life support (BLS) in patients with cardiac arrest secondary to ventricular fibrillation are wrong. Continuous chest compression is essential to improved survival of subjects with prolonged cardiac arrest due to ventricular fibrillation.  The average time for lay individuals and medical students trained in BLS CPR to deliver the recommended “two quick breaths” between the 15 chest compressions is 16 seconds.  This means that chest compression is being performed less than 50% of the time.  We studied the survival of swine following 3 minutes of untreated ventricular fibrillation, and 12 minutes of BLS during continued VF before ACLS was provided comparing standard BLS to continuous chest compressions. The survival was 13% in those treated according to the 2000 AHA International Guidelines, but was 80% in subjects given continuous chest compressions

(Circulation 2002; 105: 645.)  After several minutes of arrest, interrupting chest compression for only short periods of time, i.e. for an AED to analyze the rhythm, is deleterious. The guidelines for BLS need to be changed.

